
Gilbert School News  |  7th - 12th

Principal's Message
Hello Eagle Families,

As we come to the end of a busy week, I want to thank all the students for a successful week of
learning. We had a great turn out for curriculum night, and we appreciate our parents/guardians
participation in order to support student learning. 

Here are some updates and reminders:
Please arrive at your designated carpool pick-up time. Do not leave your vehicle alone in the
carpool lane, and please use the designated carpool lane assigned to you. This will help mitigate
excessive traffic congestion. Finally, students MUST use the sidewalk side of vehicles to enter the
vehicle. 
Please make sure your student(s)’ device agreement is signed. Students cannot receive their
device until the agreements are signed. Device agreements can be found in the Infinite Campus
Parent Portal.
Photo IDs are required for students who are 7th - 12th grades. Replacement IDs are $5 each. We
understand at the beginning of the school year not all students will have their IDs, therefore,
please make sure your student(s) have either a hard copy or a screenshot of their schedule with
them.
Fall pictures will be taken on August 14, 2024 - stay tuned for more information.
The Senior fee is due September 13, 20024. 

Have a great weekend Eagles!

Warm Regards,
Dr. Jennifer L.H. Murphy

https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp
https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp
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This Month
Next Month

AUGUST

Back to Main Menu

6th - 8th: Cheerleading Tryouts
3:00-5:00 pm B3 Gym 

14th: JH/HS Picture Day

26th-30th - Parent Teacher Conferences

29th-30th - Early Release

2nd: No School
Labor Day Holiday

17th: Eagle Expo
5-6:30 pm in the B4 gym

27th: Last Day of Quarter

SEPTEMBER



Amy Smith
IB Director

WELCOME BACK!!  
I’d like to take this opportunity to welcome everyone to the 2024-2025 school year! We’ve had some
changes in a few of the IB teachers since last year, but let me assure you that these new teachers are
dedicated to the IB and its philosophy, we are lucky to have them. 
Our new teachers are:

Courtney Hale teaching IB Biology Years 1 and 2
Blake Jackson is our new CAS coordinator
Wayne Montes de Oca is junior ELA SL teacher
Kate Grunst is our senior ELA teacher (will be IB SL next year)

Still with us and in the same roles are:
Jaycie Merkley teaching IB ELA Years 1 and 2
Nate Nestegard teaching IB Mathematics Analysis and Approaches
Mario Resek teaching IB Spanish
Summer Liang teaching IB Mandarin 
Sarah Bernhardt teaching IB Art
Mike Hall teaching IB Band
Amy Smith teaching Theory of Knowledge and IB History of the America’s Years 1 & 2

Please feel free to reach out to these teachers with subject specific questions.

MAY 2024 RESULTS: EDUPRIZE is excited to announce our three newest IB Diploma recipients–Cesar
Colecchia, Logan Ernst and Deanna Zhou. We also have several students who earned certificates in our IB
subject areas. We are so proud of them! Additionally, if anyone is not happy with the results they received,
IB offers the option to retake an exam in the November 2024 or May 2025 sessions. Students wishing to do
this, will still need to pay the fee of 119 and complete an IA (usually students prefer to revise the previous
IA). The deadline for registration for the November session is quickly approaching, so I would need to
know ASAP if this is something you’re interested in..

REGISTRATION
Registration will be happening in September (before fall break), so be sure to ask exam-related questions
before then. I’ll be talking with the IB students to make sure they are on track with their goals, so if you
aren’t sure if you want to test or in what subject, please email me. Each exam is 119 and you will pay
through Infinite Campus–more to come on that.

Looking forward to a great year,
Amy Smith
amy.smith@eduprizeschools.net

Back to Main Menu
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Be sure to bring water to your practices!
If you have any questions please email the Athletic Director

Clint.ambos@eduprizeschools.net

JV Volleyball Practice

Monday - Thursday from 3:15 - 5:30 in B4 Gym

**Wednesday (8/7) practice will be cut short to watch

a mandatory concussion video from 4:30 - 5:30 in RM

403 

** Thursday (8/8) There will be a parent meeting

following practice in B4 Gym at 5:45

Junior High A Practice

Tuesday & Thursday from 3:15 - 5:30 in B4 Gym

** Tuesday (8/6) following practice players will watch a

mandatory concussion video from 5:30 - 6:30 in RM 403

** Thursday (8/8) There will be a parent meeting

following practice in B4 Gym at 5:45

Junior High B Practice

Monday & Wednesday from 3:15 - 5:30 in B4 Gym

** Monday (8/5) following practice players will watch a

mandatory concussion video from 5:30 - 6:30 in RM 403

Elementary Volleyball Practice

Monday 3:15 - 5:15 in B3 Gym

**Wednesday (8/7) players will watch a mandatory

concussion video from 3:10 - 4:30 in B3 Theater. The

parent meeting will follow at 4:30 in B3 Theater

24-25 SPORTS INFORMATION
Fee to play is $200 and is ECA Tax-allowable

Athletic forms for the 24-25 school year can be found HERE:

Students have to have a sports physical and other 

documents completed and turned in PRIOR to trying out.

24-25 Athletic Physical:

Varsity Boys Flag Football Practice

Tuesday & Wednesday from 3:10- 4:30 on B3

Field

**Parent meeting will be on 8/14 at 4:45

location TBD

COED Jr High Soccer Practice
***WE ARE STILL LOOKING FOR A FEW MORE

PLAYERS IF INTERESTED COME OUT ON MONDAY!

ALL PLAYERS REPORT ON MONDAY**

Monday & Thursday 3:15 - 4:30 on B3 Field

** Wednesday (8/7) report to room 303 from

3:10 to 4:30 to complete a mandatory

concussion course

** Parent meeting will be on 8/13 at 4:45 in

room 303

https://www.eduprizeschools.net/gilbert-sports-and-extracurricular-activities/
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/2024-25-CAA-Physical-Form.pdf


gillian.soliven@eduprizeschools.net

Physical Form Code of ConductAthletic Liability Waiver
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mailto:gillian.soliven@eduprizeschools.net
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/2024-25-CAA-Physical-Form.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/Athletics-Handbook-Code-of-Conduct-form-only.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Athletic-Liability-Waiver-2023-2024.pdf
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Contact

480-813-9537 ex 3150

Phone

kendy.gonzalez@eduprizeschools.net

E-mail

Scholarships

Student Scholarship

Kendy Gonzalez B.S. in Psychology

Counselor
Connection

University information

Seniors
Aug 1, 2025

Common Application
opens

www.commonapp.org
You can create an

account & complete
general components
early to expedite the
application process.

Important Senior Dates

Arizona Wild Cat Day
Saturday, August 10, 2024 at 11:00

AM until 1:00 PM

“The need for connection and community is primal,
as fundamental as the need for air, water, and food” 

 Dean Ornish

University of Advancing
Technology

Arizona Community
Foundation

FLINN Foundation

 Founded on the premise that there are hundreds of
remarkable colleges across the United States, each with a

unique strength to offer the next generation of college-
bound students. We connect these colleges to curious,

talented students.

Colleges of Distinction

https://studentscholarships.org/scholarships.php
http://www.commonapp.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HuhERw5awXaPxsRb65gJKYvM9k0x40Kco0x5iE4JjwM/edit?usp=sharing
https://slate.admissions.arizona.edu/register/?id=bb1aa72e-811b-428e-82bf-7ab9a1fbbc43
https://www.uat.edu/advancing-technology-degrees
https://www.uat.edu/advancing-technology-degrees
https://www.azfoundation.org/scholarship-seekers/
https://www.azfoundation.org/scholarship-seekers/
https://www.flinn.org/flinn-scholars/
https://collegesofdistinction.com/
https://collegesofdistinction.com/
https://collegesofdistinction.com/
https://collegesofdistinction.com/
https://collegesofdistinction.com/
https://collegesofdistinction.com/
https://collegesofdistinction.com/


2024-2025
L.I.F.E.  FUND

DUE
LIFE Funds are due September 1st, 2024 in order for students to

participate in their class field trips this school year. If you have not
already done so, please pay LIFE Funds through you Infinite

Campus parent portal.

Lab Instructional Field Experiences (L.I.F.E.) provides special
opportunities and presentations on and off campus. We aim to

bring the highest quality of experiences, therefore, L.I.F.E. Fund
fees are used to cover the cost. Please click on the instructions

below on how to pay this fee via your parent portal. 

Infinite 
Campus 

Portal

Back to Main Menu

Directions on
how to Review

Payment
History

Directions on
how to pay

L.I.F.E. Fund

https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp
https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp
https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp
https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp
https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CD7oNIhvZ_0WZjNT_EGain-x3SuWOYrp/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CD7oNIhvZ_0WZjNT_EGain-x3SuWOYrp/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CD7oNIhvZ_0WZjNT_EGain-x3SuWOYrp/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CD7oNIhvZ_0WZjNT_EGain-x3SuWOYrp/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AYMKAIdX4gFpa0Mx-V-jMc8vI6UvZJu4/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AYMKAIdX4gFpa0Mx-V-jMc8vI6UvZJu4/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AYMKAIdX4gFpa0Mx-V-jMc8vI6UvZJu4/view?usp=sharing


Logging into the App
Download the app at the App Store or Google Play1.

Search for your District Name (Eduprize) and State. Select your district from the

list.

2.

Enter your Username and Password. (If you haven't create an account, please

email: april.talley@eduprizeschools.net)

3.

Click Log In!4.

Logging in from a Web Browser
 Visit https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp1.

Enter your Username and Password. (If you haven't create an account, please

email: april.talley@eduprizeschools.net)

2.

Click Log In!3.

Campus Students &
Campus Parents

Back to Main Menu

https://apps.apple.com/us/developer/infinite-campus-inc/id464352886
https://play.google.com/store/apps/developer?id=Infinite+Campus,+Inc.&hl=en_US&gl
mailto:april.talley@eduprizeschools.net
https://eduprizeaz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/eduprize.jsp
mailto:april.talley@eduprizeschools.net
https://apps.apple.com/us/developer/infinite-campus-inc/id464352886


Health Office Updates

Medication Authorization 

If you would like your student to be
able to access medication at school,
please complete the authorization
FORM and return to the health office.  

Back to Main Menu

IMPORTANT HEALTH OFFICE INFORMATION
As illness or health situations occur throughout the school year, it may be necessary for
medication to be administered at school. All prescribed AND over the counter medication (i.e.
Tylenol, Ibuprofen, Benadryl, etc.) will need to be checked into the Health Office, along with
a Prescription and Non-prescription Medication Consent form which requires a doctor's
signature. These forms can be found on our website www.eduprizeschools.net under the
Parent & Student Resources>Health Office Forms, or you can just click on any of the links
provided in light blue.

HEALTH ACTION PLAN: Please be aware that children who have asthma, diabetes, or
seizures will need an action plan provided by their health care provider, ALONG with the
signed Prescription and Non-prescription Medication Consent form .
ASTHMA: If your child has asthma, an asthma action plan will need to be provided by your
doctor ALONG with a signed Prescription and Non-prescription Medication Consent form . 
ALLERGIES: Allergies that require an EpiPen will need an Anaphylaxis Management Packet
filled out and signed by a doctor along with the Prescription and Non-prescription
Medication Consent form . 
MEDICATION: As a reminder, ALL medications need to be checked in at the Health Office.
Students are not allowed to carry any medication in their backpack unless the parent and
Dr have signed a self carry medication consent in addition to the medication consent form.
A  Prescription and Non-prescription Medication Consent form will also need to be filled
out for any medications, prescription or non prescription. 

We cannot accept ANY medications without these forms.
Any questions can be directed to the Health Office staff at (480) 813-9537 option 7

https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Prescription-and-Non-Prescription-Medication-Consent_Fillable.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Prescription-and-Non-Prescription-Medication-Consent_Fillable.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/parent-student-resources/
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Prescription-and-Non-Prescription-Medication-Consent_Fillable.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Prescription-and-Non-Prescription-Medication-Consent_Fillable.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/HealthOfficeAllergyFormFillable.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Prescription-and-Non-Prescription-Medication-Consent_Fillable.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Prescription-and-Non-Prescription-Medication-Consent_Fillable.pdf
https://www.eduprizeschools.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Prescription-and-Non-Prescription-Medication-Consent_Fillable.pdf


NOW HIRING

SUBSTITUTES

We offer:
Competitive pay - $20.75/hour (teacher certified)
                                   $19.50/hour (sub certified)
                                   $17/hour (no certification)

Flexible Schedules - Traditional day and AM/PM TOPS

Range of Classes - Grades PreK-12th grade and
                                   specialty classes like dance, PE,
                                   computers, and much more.

Incredible Community - Our staff, students, and
                                             parents are a welcoming and
                                             loving community you will
                                             enjoy being apart of. 

emily.yeaman@eduprizeschools.net

IF INTERESTED PLEASE EMAIL

Back to Main Menu



Child Find
EDUPRIZE will ensure that all children with disabilities attending EDUPRIZE, including children with disabilities who are
children or youth in transition or wards of the State, and who are in need of special education and related services are

identified, located and evaluated (§300.111).

Special Education Services
EDUPRIZE School provides special education services to all students who qualify.

Special Education Policies and Procedures
EDUPRIZE School’s Special Education Policies and Procedures are available for review. If you wish to review them, you may

inquire at either front desk or speak with Maria Rosetti, Director of Special Education at the Gilbert campus, at 480-813-
9537 ext. 2820 or Amanda Kirkland, Special Education Supervisor, at the Queen Creek campus 480-888-1610 ext. 1128.

Special Education Law
Please check weekly Newsletters for updates and more information regarding your rights and policies for Special Ed.

F.E.R.P.A.
Per The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (F.E.R.P.A) requirements, parents and students 18 years of age or older

have rights to their student's records and files. Please contact the school with any questions or requests.

Special Education Procedural Safeguards
Special Education Procedural Safeguards may be read at:

English - https://cms.azed.gov/home/GetDocumentFile?id=54e3b6e7aadebe0f1845df44
Spanish - https://cms.azed.gov/home/GetDocumentFile?id=54e3b887aadebe0f1845df4d

Destruction of Records:  Public Notice - Retention of Special Education Records
In accordance with ARS §41-1351, the retention period is four (4) years for special education records. EDUPRIZE Schools
LLC will destroy special education records of dismissed students or students withdrawn from any EDUPRIZE location for

four (4) years or more from the current academic year.

Prior to the destruction of records, you have the right to review the records and obtain copies of any information. To obtain
records you must be the parent or the legal guardian of the student or the student (age 18 or older). Please indicate your

request by contacting the Special Education Department of the campus the student attended before December 31.

If you do not contact the Special Education Department on or before December 1, we will destroy all records four (4) years
older than the current academic year.   We store current records electronically. Contact the Special Education Department

in Gilbert at 480-813-9537 ext 2810 or in Queen Creek at 480-888-1610 ext 1414 to get a copy.

https://cms.azed.gov/home/GetDocumentFile?id=54e3b6e7aadebe0f1845df44
https://cms.azed.gov/home/GetDocumentFile?id=54e3b887aadebe0f1845df4d

